
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
At the meeting of the Portfolio Holder – Energy and Environment, held on the 13th  
June, 2016 the following matters were discussed.  The decisions of the Portfolio Holder 
are set out below in each item along with reasons for the decision and other options 
considered.   
 
 
DNPH.EE.1 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 
 There were no declarations of interests in respect of items on the 

agenda.  
 
DNPH.EE.2     PETITION – REINSTATEMENT OF A PARKING PERMIT SCHEME 

ON ELM ROAD/ELM AVENUE, CLEETHORPES 
 

  

 
PORTFOLIO HOLDER 

 

ENERGY AND ENVIRONMENT 

 
DECISION NOTICE 



 RESOLVED – That, the petition be received and the situation on 
Elm Road be assessed for suitability for a parking permit scheme. 

 
REASONS FOR DECISION 

 
In response to the petition. 

 
OTHER OPTIONS CONSIDERED 
 
None 

 
 
 
 
 
 
DNPH.EE.3    TRACKING  
 

The Portfolio Holder considered a report tracking the   
recommendations of previous meetings. 
 
RESOLVED –  

 
(1)  That, in relation to PH.ET.3 petition, School Initiative Road 

Safety, in relation to Alexandra Road, Officers would report 
back to a future meeting with the results of the consultation. 
 

(2)  That, in relation to, DNPH.ET.14  Petition, Harborough    
Flashing signs, there be continuing monitoring of the site. 
 

(3)  That in relation to DNPH.ET.16 petition Pedestrian  Crossing 
Stallingborough, officers were awaiting confirmation of the 
location of the proposed crossing. 
 

(5)  That in relation to DNPH.ET.31 petition opposed to 
proposals for yellow lines on the resident side of Cromwell 
Road, the scheme had now been implemented and this 
would continue to be monitored in the next school year. This 
could now be removed from the tracking report. 

 

(6)  That in relation to PH.ET.19 Pelham Road, Immingham 
weight limit restriction, the weight limit had now been 
approved and Officers were awaiting the signage to be 
installed. The Council needed to ensure the signage linked 
in with the timing of the opening of the new Road. 
 

(7) That in relation to PH.ET.46 Traffic Regulation Order, 
Dorothy Avenue, Waltham, a revised proposal had been 
undertaken and residents had now been informed. This 
could now be removed from the tracking report. 



 

(8) That in relation to Traffic Regulation Order Chichester Road, 
Cleethorpes, this would be incorporated into an upcoming 
scheme planned for later on this year.   

 
 


